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HB 3031   

Dear Chair Marsh, Vice-Chairs Andersen and Breese-Iverson, committee member 

Emerson Levy, one of our Reps in Deschutes County 

 

Hello from Annis Henson in Bend:  

I am writing today to ask you to support HB 3031.  

Yes, today I only have time to use a form letter; but believe me, I agree with all of this 

input!   We really, really need to finish using land inside our UGBoundaries for 

housing here in Deschutes County. And NOT willy-nilly change zones on county 

lands outside these important LCDC boundaries. I wrote to you recently opposing 

other bills that would do just that.  

 

Nearly every city in Oregon – large and small – has land the community has already 

decided is good for housing, yet more homes have not been built there because 

extensions or upgrades of water and sewer lines, local roads, and sidewalks are 

expensive and there isn't sufficient funding. 

Decades ago, this infrastructure was commonly funded by federal, state, and local 

funding sources, but those have significantly dwindled. This long-term 

underinvestment has negatively impacted building the housing Oregonians need.  

 

Housing advocates, builders, cities, and organizations that I support all agree that 

investing in these lands is one of the most important steps the state can take now to 

unlock parcels within our cities to quickly produce the housing we need, where we 

need it to be, including places located closer to schools, parks, and stores. 

With many priorities before us, I hope you will quickly pass HB 3031.  

 

Thank you for your consideration! I appreciated this opportunity to weigh in. 

Sincerely, 

Annis Henson 

arhenson.henson@gmail.com 

2399 NW Hosmer Lake Dr.   Bend, OR 97703                  in Oregon since 1970; Bend 

since 1973. 

    

 


